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Dear Sir/Madam

You may recall that Councillor Joseph Murphy wrote to you on 29th July 2009, advising you of his decision to approve the adoption of the draft Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Policy, which included a proposal to remove the current restriction on the number of hackney carriage vehicle licences issued by the City Council.
Proposing in his letter, Councillor Murphy indicated that the City Council was seeking to manage the introduction of additional licences by way of issuing a maximum of twenty licences per year, over a five year period, subject to the number of applications received and then reviewing public demand for taxi services and the new policy in general.

Councillor Murphy further indicated that he wished to seek the views of interested parties on this matter no later than 21st August 2009.  The letter made it clear that if there was no consensus, from the Hackney Carriage trade agreeing to this proposal, the City Council would revert to the decision already taken, in that the policy would be introduced forthwith, inclusive of the delimitation of hackney carriage licences.

I wish to advise you that shortly after sending this letter, Councillor Murphy has not been available to carry out his duties as Lead Member for the Environment Directorate and I am undertaking this role until his return.  As you are no doubt aware I was the Lead Member for Environment, prior to Councillor Murphy’s appointment to this position and I am therefore fully aware of the contents of the policy and the issues relating to this.

In fact I was Lead Member during the extensive consultation period which has taken place with the public, wheelchair users, councillors, businesses and the taxi and private hire trades over the past year with regard to this policy.  During the summer of 2008, a postal survey was carried out amongst the trade, seeking views on the revised licence conditions, including the proposal to delimit.

In January 2009, separate meetings were held with the taxi and private hire trades to seek their views on the draft comprehensive licensing policy. The trade was asked to submit written feedback on the proposals and a broad range of responses were received.

On 29th April, I held a further meeting with the trade with the purpose of identifying if there were any fresh issues that they wished to be taken into consideration in determining the final policy. No fresh issues arose.
The City Council has received a number of responses to Councillor Murphy’s letter and in addition, at their request, I met with representatives of Unite the Union on Tuesday 25th August 2009, to discuss the issue of delimitation.

In conclusion, I have considered all of the written responses to Councillor Murphy’s letter and there is no consensus from the Hackney Carriage trade as regard to the proposed course of action.  Therefore, in accordance with Councillor Murphy’s letter, his original decision on adoption of the policy, including delimitation, will stand. The City Council will implement the above policy, including the proposal to delimit hackney carriage licences with effect from 1st October 2009.

This decision is now subject to what is known as the ‘call in’ procedure by members of the Liberal Democrat Party. This means that the decision will be considered by the City Council’s Scrutiny Committee on a date to be fixed. I anticipate that this committee will meet sometime during September. You will be advised of the outcome of this process in due course.
Yours sincerely
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Councillor Keith Mann

Acting Lead Member for Environment
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